The September Board of Directors Meeting occurred on Wednesday, September 14, 2022 at St. Joseph’s Hall. President Brotherman opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:07 pm.  The members present were:
Raleigh Brotherman		President
Tom Ewing			Musical Director
Tom Jaeckle			Past President
Tony Lang			Member
Chris Filippi			Member
Doris Graham			Associate Member

Guests included:
Wayne Marty			Christmas concert chairman
Ed Weber			Membership Chairman
Since the secretary was not present, the president suggested we dispense with the reading of the previous months meeting.  
The calendar was reviewed.  The remaining events for this calendar year are:
Gebirgs Saengerfest		September 24, 2022
4th Sunday Mass		September 25, 2022
4th Sunday Mass		October 23, 2022
4th Sunday Mass		November 27, 2022
Christmas Concert		December 4, 2022
Weilnachtsfeir			December 11, 2022
Midnight Mass			December 24, 2022

President Brotherman gave the financial report since the treasurer was not in attendance.
The Christmas concert was then discussed.  Wayne Marty stated that currently there were two potential venues for the concert.  These are the event center at St. Marks Catholic Church and the Whitley Center at Oblate School of Theology.  The event center rents for $2800 and includes security.  The Whitley center rent for the spring concert was $635.  It was thought that Whitley center would be a more cost-effective venue and a motion was made by Tom Jaeckle to hold the concert at the Whitely center and seconded by Tony Lang.  The motion passed.  Wayne suggested we contact people who formerly sang with us and invite them to “come home for Christmas”.  It was decided that a theme of “home for Christmas” would be a suitable title and theme for our Christmas concert.  It was also pointed out that lights above the stage at the Whitley center were not working on the base side of the stage.  Tony stated that he brought this to the attention of the facility manager prior to the Spring Concert, but was told that they could not be restored in time for the concert.  He stated that we should pursue getting the restored for the Christmas concert, although they are mounted about 25 feet above the stage.  Trip Brotherman will contact the manager at the Whitley center and determine if the price for the venue will be the same as for the Spring concert and whether or not the ceiling lights can be restored for the concert. Wayne stated that he would have 400 tickets printed and would have these by October 15th. 
Ed Weber stated that Brother William Dooling had attempted to purchase a gray blazer from our former uniform provider, but was told that the company had been sold a few years ago and that the blazers were not longer available.  Brother Dooling then researched another source for the gray blazers, located a suitable source and purchased a gray blazer from them.  Brother Dooling is a very enthusiastic new member. And is a very welcome addition to the choir.  

Doris had no Associate member comments.
Tom stated that he would engage with Catholic Television to see when we might record some Christmas programming for them.  Tom also reminded everyone that we have for pay wedding on January 7, 2023 for Frank Gebhardt’s grandson.  The wedding preparations for that wedding are currently underway.

There being not further business , the meeting was closed at 8:11 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Tom Jaeckle  
